
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Friends, 
 
Here's what happened in the Texas House this week: 

(Left) Representative Eddie Morales and (Right) Del Rio Mayor Bruno Lozano 
 
Staying true to the sentiment of maintaining an open dialogue with local elected officials, I had the 
privilege of having Del Rio Mayor, Bruno Lozano in our office on Wednesday. 
 
We had a wonderful conversation regarding SB 1474/HB 3675 (Ports to Plains) and I wholeheartedly 
support the bills. Expanding the Ports to Plains corridor into an interstate highway is the first step to the 
corridor creating a significant economic impact in our district.  
 
This kind of communication between myself and local elected officials is something I consider to be 
extremely important. I am grateful to Mayor Lozano for stopping by, and I hope that we can continue 
this kind of open dialogue in order to continue to help the communities we represent. 
 
  



I had the privilege of laying out six bills this week in front of different House Committees. In between 
these bill layouts, we heard bills and debates on the House floor, as well as had other committee 
hearings in House Homeland Security and Public Safety, House Administration, and House Defense 
and Veteran's Affairs. 
 
 
  



 
Next Thursday we are considering Senate Bill 1, our state's budget. It is set to be a long night in the 
Texas House as we consider this bill and the hundreds of amendments that are usually filed. Know that 
we are hard at work for you, to make sure funds are spread fairly to the right agencies and 
organizations. I plan to offer amendments to add funding for 2 grant programs, one that would give 
grants to local law enforcement agencies along the border and one that would give grants to medical 
students who do their residency in a rural area. I will keep the priorities of our rural and border 
communities in mind as we vote through the long list of amendments to the state budget. 
  



As we have recently had some rough weather, it is important to take note of essential items in your 
inventory. Keep stock of these items, like batteries, generators, flashlights, and fuel containers. You 
never know when Texas will be hit with a big storm, and it is important to be prepared. 
 
The Texas Comptroller, Glenn Hegar, wants to remind Texans that they can purchase certain items tax-
free during the state's sales tax holiday for emergency preparation supplies, which begins at 12:01 a.m. 
on Saturday, April 24, and ends at midnight on Monday, April 26. The graphic above outlines which 
emergency preparation supplies qualify for tax exemption if purchased for the stated sales price. 

  



 
The House of Representatives has made significant headway by passing HB 4, 18, 133, and 290. These 
bills are part of a bipartisan legislative package to ensure that healthcare in the Lone Star state is 
accessible and affordable to all 29 million Texans. 

 

 
  



 
HB 1285 

 
State Representative Eddie Morales, Jr. has filed HB 1285, designating State Highways 118 and 166 as 
the Davis Mountains Scenic Loop Highway and a historic highway. The legislation would allow for the 
County of Jeff Davis to apply for the Fixing America's Surface Transportation (FAST) Act Funds from 
this act may be used for programs and projects for transportation alternatives (23 U.S.C 133 (h)(3)) (23 
U.S.C. 213(b)(1)), including construction, planning, and design of on-road and off-road trail facilities for 
pedestrians and bicyclists, and for projects and systems that will provide safe routes for non-drivers, 
including children, older adults, and people with disabilities. It would also assist in the eligibility to the 
recreational trails program and the safe routes to school program. HB 1285 would also allow for funding 
for the designation, interpretation, and marketing of the scenic highway and historic highway.  
 
Representative Morales heard the concerns from the community regarding the 12 items eligible for the 
Transportation Enhancement Program. Rep. Morales' office has been in contact with TxDOT and has 
confirmed that the Transportation Enhancement Program no longer exists. The Transportation 
Enhancement Program replaced by the Transportation Alternatives Program, which has very different 
parameters than its predecessor.  
 
  



 
 
 
COVID-19 Vaccine 
 
As of March 29th, all people 16+ can now receive a COVID-19 vaccine in 
Texas. There are multiple tools to help you find a vaccine. DSHS 
encourages people to use a tool that works best for them. Click on the link 
below! 
 
Vaccine Locator Tools 

 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

          
 

       State Representative Eddie Morales, Jr. 

 
 

The House of Representatives is an Equal Opportunity Employer and does not discriminate on the 
basis of race, color, national origin, sex, religion, age or disability in employment or the provision of 
services. In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if you require reasonable 
accommodations during the application process, please call (512) 463-0865. 

https://www.dshs.texas.gov/coronavirus/immunize/vaccine.aspx#where

